MINUTES OF PACKARDS OF OREGON, INC., MEMBERSHIP MEETING
April 12,2016

The meeting was called to order at 6:58 p.m., at The Peppermill Restaurant, Aloha, OR, by Monte
Glud, President (Co-Director).

Present: Monte Glud, President (Co-Director) Matt Hackney, Co-Tour Director
Elaine Glud, Secretary Susie & George Chobin
Howard Freedman, Treasurer Evelyn Freedman
Dave McCready Joe Santana
Stan & Beverly Richards Dennis Armstrong
Tim Dickhaus Wade & Patsy Miller

No Packards were driven to the meeting this evening.

After a motion, which was seconded and unanimously voted upon, the reading of the Minutes of
the March meeting were dispensed.

Treasurer’s Report: $5,288.77 after The Clipper and Membership Roster expenses. Howard said
all members were mailed a Roster and 20 extras were published for future members.

The Clipper was excellent as usual and all members were mailed a copy.

Matt discussed the upcoming joint venture Classic Car Albany bridges tour scheduled for May 21,
2016. A flyer will be available at the May Packard meeting.

Matt discussed the upcoming Pumpkin Tour to the Redmond, Oregon area, scheduled for
October 14-16, 2016. The 3-day event includes 2 private car collections and memorabilia, winery
and lodging is available at Eagle Crest, including cabins and lodge.

The Packard Proving Grounds has secured many boxes of memorabilia from various libraries and
is in the process of digitalizing the information.

Clayton Fouts, a long time member of the Club, is not well and is in hospice. The family has
asked Matt to help market his 1949 Packard.

Ralph Dichter II, another long time member of the Club, has not been seen for a number of years.
Howard said he has driven by his house, but has not seen him.

Monte mentioned the Ferndale, California Tour scheduled for Labor Day Weekend, September 2-
4,2016. The 3-day event includes tours of Victoria Houses and enjoying cars, the beautiful town
and hotel. Howard mentioned that George Potter was born and raised in Ferndale. He also said if
the hotel is full, which is likely, there is a reasonable hotel with inside restaurant about 20 miles
south in Scotia, which he recommends.



George Chobin is still working on staying alive, he said. He recently stopped at Tom Crooks,
who is down to 20 cars, has sold his building, and is winding down the business. George had
visited the LeMay Museum in Tacoma and said his former restaurant on Barnes Road, now
known as Si Senor, is open again and doing well.

Dennis mentioned he had been to Rancho Mirage, California, and attended a private auto show,
Iron Gate, which was open to the public and was worthwhile seeing.

Monte mentioned that the restaurant in Newberg, From Russia with Love, is now open and
serving authentic Russian food, which is very good.
The meeting adjourned.

Submitted by Elaine Glud, Secretary
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